11/15
                                                    CRABWINGS

                    THE NORTHREPPS AERODROME AND AERO CLUB NEWS # 11
It’s that time again, albeit a little late this month….rather busy, been to Sywell for a few days and my old laptop on its last legs. By the time you get this, the clocks will have fallen back and our wonderful CFI/Manager & Cherie will be home from their holiday…..
We continue to see a steady stream of visitors although the End of Season Fly-in was not over subscribed, the weather was fair here but much of the Country was fogbound…..

The entrance drive has been done and some of the ‘grain walls’ have been cleared from the old grain store thus making it some 3-4ft wider inside. We will, in time, clear the other side and get some gravel boards up to keep the weather out. This will give yet another increase in floor space. We hope this will cut out the ‘hangar rash’ Those with aircraft in any of the hangars are again reminded to take great care when moving aircraft in/out and that’s both yours and other owners aircraft….

The site for the new hangar has had several doses of industrial strength Roundup and we hope, before the weather really turns, to at least get the base down.

The grass has hopefully been cut for the last time this year except for the model area. We will get the mowers cleaned and serviced over the winter months. 

Northrepps Aero Club; There have been more changes with owners aircraft, James P has acquired the Rans S6 that Alan B was selling. Sonic has also bought a Skyranger and Dick has a new 912 Trike. Regular visitor Alan B has now got a replica FW190 and no doubt we will see it here before too long…..Will R has also got another MW5 or 6…he flies off his strip on the hill by the radio masts opposite us.
Hangar Security: Following a spate of break-ins across the country, we have upgraded our security including alarms for each hangar and more CCTV cameras. Danny,in the cottages,who keeps a container in the yard behind Smiffy’s hangar, also has CCTV which is a bonus. Needless to say,I will not go into details but those who keep aircraft on site have had the details by email and/or text. Rotax engines have again been the target along with radios and sat-navs….
Club Social Nights are back on at the usual Pub in N.Walsham , contact him or Smiffy for details…  

The Paramotor Group; Those involved have had a cracking summer with a lot of flying achieved. There continues to be more taking up ‘Free flying’ off the cliffs around N.Norfolk. They are also getting more members and of course one member now has ‘Air Chute’….a two seat side by side trike under a parachute, the take offs are brisk but the landings…well arrivals, seem to me to be more an organised crash
Northrepps Model Flying Club; Lots of flying here too and no concerns over any conflicts since they bought in a ‘spotter’ who watches out for full size aircraft. They have fixed their Solar Panel and can, again recharge the electric models rather than using their cars.
Flight Safety; Yet more airfields are taking to using 129.825 so please everyone must remember to name which field you are at when making radio calls and this includes circuit calls. I say again, It’s NOT A CHAT CHANNEL SO KEEP CALLS TO A MINIMUM 
For those that travel further afield, the East Midlands(Airport) Zone is the latest to be granted a Squark and listen code. Essex Radar on 120.625….this frequency has been down a lot recently but mainly weekends, maintenance maybe, if no joy try their standby one on 132.050

If the airfield is unmanned and the short runway is in use, you are reminded to join overhead and do a proper circuit in order for the models or paramotors to have time to clear the runway.
DO NOT FORGET….IT WILL BE ILLEGAL TO OVER FLY ANMER HALL FROM 01/11/15 UFN. IT WILL ALSO BE ILLEGAL TO OVERFLY SANDRINGHAM HOUSE BETWEEN 01/11/15-01/03/16 AND EVERY YEAR UFN. I have maps and GPS numbers in my car and will post a copy on Facebook and the Notice Board. I believe this is the result of on going media intrusion with both helis and drones…. 

Around the local airfields; To the best of my Knowledge, there has only been one airfield break-in on a Norfolk airfield in the last 18 months or so and you are reminded to remain vigilant as not least, Rotax engines are not only valuable but hard to come by…

Felthorpe and I believe Ludham are full hangarage wise and We have a waiting list. The last I heard, Old Buck has only one space so if you are considering buying a 3-axis machine….think where you are going to keep it… I’ve not heard of much other news around the local fields. It’s now looking more likely that Portsmouth will re-open next year which is good news but on the down side, the historic WW1 airfield at Old Sarum may close if refused planning for a small flying village. The Owner states that if he loses, he will sell the whole site to property developer…..this sent the objectors, including Natural England, into shock…fingers crossed he wins. After questions in Parliament, several other fields have also been saved too. 
The Flying Press; Not had a lot of time for reading lately but I get the weekly e-news from some organisations and catch up that way. No doubt much of the press this month will include the ending of the Vulcan’s flying career but it’s hoped that her place on the airshow circuit will be taken by the iconic Shackleton, another great British aircraft. The Red Bull Air Race series was again won by Paul Bonhomme who also retired from the sport. The Quicksilver Microlight Company is on the market(mainly due to changes in Californian Liability Laws). Swedish Airman Johan Wiklund has arrived at the Cape of Good Hope after flying from the Cape of Norway in a 1930’s Moth….tip of the hat to him. Technam Aircraft are to produce 3 types of their aircraft in China. More next month 
And finally…  As many of you know, some of our members are trying to set up a club at Little Ellingham(LEA) just South of Norwich. There is an existing grass strip there that they wish to expand and have a clubhouse, small hangar and a bit more space. I know that many wrote letters of support. They have put in a lot of time, effort and money into the project and we wish them well. It would also make a great place to visit and build up your cross-country experience. I gather that, like we did, they have a fight on their hands but I’m sure and indeed hope that at the end of the day, they succeed….

Safe Flying and Happy Landings,

Chris and the Team                                                            Northrepps, 30/10/15                     ..
